
m Northern Bank 

June 3, 2022 

Dear 

Re: Incident Involving Your Personal Information 

I am writing to notify you that an unauthorized acquisition or use of your personal information occurred on 

May 14, 2022 at Northern Bank & Trust Company. 

Under Massachusetts law, you have the right to obtain any police report filed in regard to this incident. If 

you are the victim of identity theft, you also have the right to file a police report and obtain a copy of it. 

If you believe that you are the victim of identity theft, you should visit the website ldenityTheft.gov to get 

information from the Federal Trade Commission to help you formulate a plan to protect yourself. 

Review statements and credit reports 

You should review your bank statements and account activity and let us know immediately if you detect 

any unauthorized transactions. 

You should also periodically review a copy of your credit report, which you can obtain at no cost to you. 

The three national credit bureaus (also known as credit reporting agencies) have a centralized website, toll­

free telephone number, and mailing address so you can order your free annual reports in one place. Do not 

contact the three national credit bureaus individually. These are the only ways to order your free credit 

reports: 

• visit AnnualCreditReport.com

• call 1-877-322-8228

• complete the Annual Credit Report Request Form (available at

h ttps ://www .consumer. ftc.gov / sites/www. consumer. ftc .gov/files/ articles/ pdf /pdf-009 3-a nn ua 1-

re port-request-form. pdf) and mail it to:

Annual Credit Report Request Service 

P.O. Box 105281 

Atlanta, GA 30348-5281 

26706 

Meaiber 

FDIC 
NBTC.COM 275 MISHAWUl\/1 ROAD WOBURN, MA 01801 800 273 6908 










